April 21, 2020

     
The April 21, 2020 Virtual Board Meeting was called to order at 7:38 P.M. by President Keneipp. The Meeting was conducted electronically with video and audio public access available pursuant to the Governor’s Executive Orders 2020-07 and 2020-18
     
Trustees virtually present: Frazier, Dial, Swartzendruber, Williams, Richards.

Trustees absent:  Schultz.
    
 Also virtually present: Chief Daryl Weseloh, Supt. of Public Works Schopp, Clerk Heidi  Mugler, Deputy Clerk Sasha Horner, Attorney Mike Gifford, John Hooks with JPH Tech Services.

A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Richards to approve the 03.03.2020 Board Meeting Minutes. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Dial, Swartzendruber, Richards, Williams. Nays: None.
A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Swartzendruber to approve the 03.17.2020 Board Meeting Minutes. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Dial, Swartzendruber, Richards, Williams. Nays: None.
A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Richards to approve the 04.07.2020 Board Meeting Minutes. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Dial, Swartzendruber, Richards, Williams. Nays: None.
Chief Weseloh provided the board with reports for the months of February and March. Many phone conferences and web meetings have been attended during that time. Information from these meetings has been passed on to the officers as it comes. Over $1,000.00 has been donated to local food drives. There has been an increase in calls for domestic and mental health issues. Procedures have been adapted to account for the current situation with Covid-19. DARE was taught via zoom. Many fundraisers have already been cancelled but Community Claus did receive $3,296.79 from Classic Country Christmas. Weseloh is serving on a county wide ADHOC Committee for weather sirens. There are no equipment issues right now but they will be determining a protocol for the north end of the county. The department is still trying to obtain PPE. Many shipments that were coming were seized at a federal or state level. They were able to obtain some masks from the Pekin Fire Department, as well as four gallons of hand sanitizer. Some major projects that were being looked at for the next fiscal year will be put on hold until the full scope of the financial impact from Covid-19 has been determined. Employee evaluations and budgeting will also be pushed back until July.
Schopp addressed the board. Water loss is down. There was a leak in the alley behind the Masonic Lodge. It has been repaired. A two day sewer training was attended by Graber at Mclean County Sanitary District. He will test after day to day functions return back to normal from the Covid-19 restrictions. The department as a whole have been working on sanitizing and maintaining social distancing. Schopp agrees with postponing evaluations and budgeting. The fiber-optic line has been bored in. The lift station at the Westside Park has been completed and is functioning. The crosswalk on Stringtown was started but work is temporarily delayed due to the installation of the fiber-optic line. 
A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Swartzendruber to Approve the Purchase of One VHF Mobile Radio and Accessories for Minier EMA Not To Exceed $400.00; Previously Approved on April 02, 2019. Approved by roll call vote.              Ayes: Frazier, Dial, Swartzendruber, Richards, Williams. Nays: None.  

A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Richards to to Approve Appropriation Transfers. Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Frazier, Dial, Swartzendruber, Richards, Williams. Nays: None.  

A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Richards to Approve Resolution #314, “Identity Theft Prevention Program For Village of Minier Utility, 2020”. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Richards, Dial, Swartzendruber, Williams. 
Nays: None.
 
A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Swartzendruber to Approve Monthly Bills As Presented and Allowed; General fund $58,787.47; Water/Sewer $22,238.95; Imig Park $13,145.33. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Dial, Swartzendruber, Richards, Williams. Nays: None.  
A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Swartzendruber to Approve the Transfer of $60,000.00 from IL Fund General Fund to General Fund Checking.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Richards, Dial, Swartzendruber, Williams.

Nays: None.


There was brief discussion regarding the annual water and sewer rate increase that typically occurs in April. This annual increase will be postponed due to the current economic status relating to Covid-19 closures. This will be discussed again at a later date. 


A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Swartzendruber to Approve the Transfer of $23,000.00 from Clearing Fund to Operation and Maintenance Checking Fund.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Richards, Dial, Swartzendruber, Williams.

Nays: None.

A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Richards to Approve BCBS/Humana and Delta Dental Employee Health Plan.   Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Richards, Dial, Swartzendruber, Williams.

Nays: None. 

Gifford determined after reviewing the code pertaining to the annual water and sewer rate increase that there is nothing to lock the board into making a determination in April.
The Clerk addressed the board. An update was given on progress in relation to a local development project. Schopp will continue to look into the situation with the concession building at the Olympia West Park. It was determined that the village does own the building and has been paying utilities since it was built. Bulldogs Soccer has not provided any additional information or proof of insurance regarding the use of the Westside Park. IMLRMA is continuing to research the requirements for signs at Westside Park in relation to the Drainage District. An interest payment of $3,466.17 was paid to First Farmers Bank. The Planning Breakfast has not yet been rescheduled.  FEMA Grant Portal has been set up. Garage sales and/or bulk pickup will most likely be rescheduled for June. Horner has been gathering and preparing items to forward to the DNR. This should be completed by the end of the week. Mugler spoke with Conroy at First Farmers Bank regarding the current procedures at the Comptroller’s Office due to Covid-19 and was assured that the Village would have options if there was a delay in the grant reimbursement for Westside Park. The International Institute for Municipal Clerks being held in May was cancelled. The scholarship received by Mugler should be transferable to next year. 
Mr. Keneipp thanked John Hooks for his service to the Village. Keneipp also thanked the Public Works Department, Minier Police Department and the Clerks Office for the work they’ve been doing during these unprecedented times. The Color Run scheduled for Olympia West in May has been postponed. The current Stay At Home Order issued by our Governor is set to expire April 30. The Tremont Turkey Festival has been cancelled. The school year at Olympia West will be finished out with e-learning. Keneipp reminded everyone of the importance of good hygiene and protective masks. 


A motion to adjourn at 9:03 pm was made by Frazier and seconded by Swartzendruber.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Richards, Dial, Swartzendruber. 
Nays: None. Neutral: Williams                             

__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Village Clerk 
